Works Cited

Primary Sources

7th War Loan -- Now All Together. 1945. National Museum of the Pacific War,

store.pacificwarmuseum.org/products/iwo-jima-war-bonds-replica-poster. Accessed 18 Dec. 2023.

This primary source is an image of the flag-raising picture that became a poster for war bonds during World War II. I used this image when describing the shortterm impacts of Iwo Jima and specifically the impact of the picture.

"Anit-War Sentiment Growing Rapidly, Senator Nye Declares." Franklin D. Roosevelt

Presidential Library, fdrlibrary.tumblr.com/post/154089375854/should-americaintervene-this-nation-will. Accessed 23 Mar. 2024.

This newspaper is a primary source about the U.S.'s decision to stay out of WWII. I used a quote from President Roosevelt for historical context about his feelings about keeping America isolated.

The B-29. PBS, www.pbs.org/wgbh/americanexperience/features/flygirls-b-29/. Accessed 1 Nov. 2023.

This primary source is an image of a B-29 bomber that the U.S. used in the war in the Pacific. I used the image when explaining how the Japanese were intercepting the B-29s.

B-29 "Dinah Might" 42-65286 and Stinson OY-1 Sentinel Parked at Motoyama No. 1 (South Field) on Iwo Jima. 4 Mar. 1945. Pacific Wrecks, pacificwrecks.com/aircraft/b-29/42-65286/b29-first-landing.html. Accessed 17 Jan. 2024. This primary source is an image of the B-29 bomber "Dinah Might" that landed on Iwo Jima for repairs. I used it while talking about the short-term impacts of the Battle of Iwo Jima and how it impacted emergency plane landings.

The Bartlett Tribune and News (Bartlett, Tex.), Vol. 58, No. 33, Ed. 1, Friday, May 11, 1945.

University of North Texas, texashistory.unt.edu/ark:/67531/metapth81688/m1/3/.

Accessed 20 Jan. 2024.

This primary source is an image of a newspaper from May 1945 advertising the 7th War Loan. I used it when showing how the picture of the flag-raising on Iwo Jima was a turning point for the most money raised towards the war effort in WWII.

Battle of Midway. 4 June 1942. Naval History and Heritage Command,

www.history.navy.mil/browse-by-topic/wars-conflicts-and-operations/world-war-

ii/1942/midway.html. Accessed 24 Mar. 2024.

This is a primary source image of fighter planes getting ready for the Battle of Midway, 1942. I used this image when talking about the American victory at Midway.

Central Field Iwo Jima. 7 July 1945. 39th Bomb Group Association,

39th.org/39th/airfields2.htm. Accessed 15 Jan. 2024.

This is a primary source image of the second airfield that the Marines captured on Iwo Jima. I used the picture when talking about the end of the battle and how the Marines advanced north.

Chester W. Nimitz. Atomic Heritage Foundation, ahf.nuclearmuseum.org/ahf/profile/chester-wnimitz/. Accessed 31 Oct. 2023. This is a primary source image of Admiral Chester W. Nimitz. I used it when introducing Nimitz and his involvement in Operation Detachment.

Dominated by 554-foot Mount Suribachi, the island of Iwo Jima was an important midway point between Allied bomber bases and Japan. But after the battle left more than 6,000 Americans dead and 20,000 wounded, some questioned whether the tiny volcanic outpost was worth so high a price. *National Geographic*,

www.nationalgeographic.com/history/article/iconic-world-war-ii-photo-staged-heroictrue-story. Accessed 1 Nov. 2023.

This is a primary source image of Mount Suribachi on Iwo Jima. I used it when introducing Iwo Jima and the Marine's invasion.

Dower, John W. Japan-U.S. Joint Declaration on Security - Alliance for the 21st Century -. 8 Sept. 1951. The Asia-Pacific Journal, apjjf.org/2014/12/8/john-w-dower/4079/article. Accessed 27 Mar. 2024.

> This is a primary source image of the prime minister of Japan signing the treaty for alliance with the U.S. I used it when talking about how the U.S. and Japan became allies.

Flag of the United States Stock Photo. Getty Images, unsplash.com/s/photos/usa-flag. Accessed 21 Dec. 2023.

This primary source is an image of the U.S. flag. I used this image for the background of my entire website.

"Forwarding of Account of the Battle of Iwo Jima." Letter to Chief of Naval Operations, 20 Feb. 1945. Naval History and Heritage Command, www.history.navy.mil/research/library/online-reading-room/title-list-

alphabetically/a/account-of-the-battle-of-iwo-jima.html. Accessed 26 Mar. 2024.

This primary source is a letter enclosing information about the events on Iwo

Jima. I used a quote that described Mount Suribachi for the U.S.'s perspective.

Imperial Japanese Army General Tadamichi Kuribayashi. 1 Jan. 1944. World War II Multimedia

Database, worldwar2database.com/gallery/wwii1161. Accessed 7 Jan. 2024.

This primary source is an image of General Tadamichi Kuribayashi of Japan. I used this image when introducing the Japanese defense on Iwo Jima.

Iwo Jima: Where Japan Rules but the Memory of War Dead Still Reigns. The Japan Times, www.japantimes.co.jp/community/2019/05/05/issues/iwo-jima-japan-rules-memory-wardead-still-reigns/. Accessed 21 Jan. 2024.

> This image is a primary source and shows the Japanese memorial on Iwo Jima. I used the picture when describing the long-term impact of the Battle of Iwo Jima on U.S. and Japanese relations.

Japanese-American Battle of Iwo Jima 40th and 50th Anniversary Memorial. American War Memorials Overseas,

www.uswarmemorials.org/html/monument_details.php?SiteID=2350&MemID=3076. Accessed 21 Jan. 2024.

This primary source is an image of the American memorial on Iwo Jima. I used the picture on the web page about how the U.S and Japan have restored their relations through Iwo Jima. Japanese Announcement of the Attack at Pearl Harbor. 1941. The Gilder Lehrman Institute of American History, www.gilderlehrman.org/history-resources/spotlight-primarysource/japanese-announcement-attack-pearl-harbor-1941. Accessed 23 Mar. 2024.

This is a Japanese newspaper clipping after Pearl Harbor was attacked. I used a translated quote when talking about how the Japanese viewed the Pearl Harbor attack.

The Japanese Conquest of the Pacific December 1941- May 1942. *Anzac Day Commemoration Committee*, anzacday.org.au/ww2-the-battle-of-the-coral-sea. Accessed 25 Dec. 2023.

This primary source is an image of Japanese control in the Pacific before the U.S. was involved. I used the picture in the section talking about the war in the Pacific.

The Japanese Heavy Cruiser Mikuma following an Attack by U.S. Planes at the Battle of Midway, June 6, 1942. Encyclopedia Britannica, www.britannica.com/event/Battle-of-

Midway#/media/1/381684/242707. Accessed 30 Dec. 2023.

This primary source is an image of one of Japan's ships being hit by the U.S. during the Battle of Midway. I used this image when describing the different invasions the Allies made in the Pacific.

Japanese Pillbox. 22 Nov. 1943. U.S. Department of Defense,

www.defense.gov/Multimedia/Photos/igphoto/2003114986/. Accessed 10 Nov. 2023. This primary source is a photograph of a Japanese pillbox that the Japanese used in WWII. I used this image when describing the Japanese defensive strategies on Iwo Jima. The Landing: From the Beaches of Iwo Jima to Suribachi's Peak. Defense Media Network, www.defensemedianetwork.com/stories/the-landing-from-the-beaches-to-suribachispeak-iwo-jima/. Accessed 8 Jan. 2024.

> This is a primary source image of Marine troops trying to get past the beaches on Iwo Jima. I used this image when talking about D-Day and the difficult terrain/

Letter. 8 July 1942. USS Enterprise CV-6, www.cv6.org/company/accounts/aburke/. Accessed 24 Mar. 2024.

This is a primary source letter from a U.S. soldier who wrote about the U.S. victory at the Battle of Midway. I used a quote from the letter when explaining the U.S. advancements towards Japan.

"Letter Describing 24 Days of the Battle of Iwo Jima Written by a Marine." *The Long View Daily Leader* [Longview], 27 Apr. 1945. *Newspapers*, www.newspapers.com/article/longview-news-journal-letter-describing/27325580/. Accessed 26 Mar. 2024.

This primary source is a newspaper clipping of a Marine's account of the Battle of Iwo Jima. I used a few quotes from his entries to show the firsthand account of the gruesome battle.

The Longest Month: From the Airfields to the Sea. 21 Mar. 1945. Defense Media Network, www.defensemedianetwork.com/stories/the-longest-month-from-the-airfields-to-the-sea/. Accessed 15 Jan. 2024.

> This is a primary source image of the Marine Corps' cemetery on Iwo Jima. I used the picture when describing the casualties after the battle.

Lucas, Jack H., et al. Indestructible. HarperCollins Publishers, 2020.

This primary source is a memoir of a U.S. Marine Corps private Jack Lucas who went to Iwo Jima and received a Medal of Honor. I used a picture of Iwo Jima's top view on my thesis page so the audience can get a visual idea of the location.

Marines land on Iwo Jima, Feb. 19, 1945. 19 Feb. 1945. United States Marine Corps,

www.marines.mil/Photos/igphoto/2002251440/?igsearch=iwo%20jima. Accessed 9 Nov. 2023.

This primary source is an image of the Marines loading off onto Iwo Jima from the ships. I used this when talking about D-Day and the start of the invasion.

Marines of the 28th Regiment of the Fifth Division Raise the American Flag Atop Mt. Suribachi, Iwo Jima, Japan, Feb. 23, 1945. 23 Feb. 1945. The Christian Science Monitor, www.csmonitor.com/World/Asia-Pacific/2012/0223/From-Our-Files-Iwo-Jima-Feb.-23-1945. Accessed 19 Dec. 2023.

> This primary source is an image of the U.S. Marines raising the U.S. flag on Mount Suribachi during the Battle of Iwo Jima. I used this image on the home page of the website.

P-51 Mustang Fighters on the Way to Their Base on the Recently Captured Japanese Island of Iwo Jima. 1945. National WWII Museum,

www.nationalww2museum.org/war/articles/north-american-p-51-mustang. Accessed 27 Nov. 2023.

This primary source is an image of the P-51 Mustang planes that escorted the B-29 bombers from Iwo Jima. I used the image when describing how the Battle of Iwo Jima was a turning point for airfield bases to bomb Japan. President Roosevelt Signs the Declaration of War against Japan. 8 Dec. 1941. The White House Historical Association, www.whitehousehistory.org/photos/president-roosevelt-signsthe-declaration-of-war-against-japan. Accessed 24 Dec. 2023.

> This is a primary source image of President Roosevelt signing the Declaration of War against Japan after Pearl Harbor. I used it in the section talking about the Pacific Theater.

Pryor, Don, et al. "Radio Broadcast #1." *Naval History and Heritage Command*, 27 Feb. 1945, www.history.navy.mil/research/archives/digital-exhibits-highlights/iwo-jima/radiobroadcast-1.html. Accessed 26 Mar. 2024. Interview.

This is a transcript of a radio broadcast that took place during the battle. I used a quote from the broadcast to directly show how Iwo Jima would be beneficial to the U.S.

Randy James: Memories of Iwo Jima. Narrated by Randy James. HISTORY,

www.history.com/topics/world-war-ii/battle-of-iwo-jima. Accessed 30 Oct. 2023.

This video clip is the account of a Marine Corps veteran and his experience in the Battle of Iwo Jima. I used quotes from the video to show the Marine Corps' view of the battle.

Ray Mabus, US Navy Secretary, Lays a Wreath during a War Commemoration Ceremony on Iwo Jima, 21 March 2015. 21 Mar. 2015. The Guardian, www.theguardian.com/world/2015/mar/30/japanese-war-veteran-attends-us-iwo-jima-

memorial-service. Accessed 21 Jan. 2024.

This image is a primary source of the memorial service on Iwo Jima. I used it when talking about how the U.S. and Japan come together every year to remember the people who died during the battle.

South Field Iwo Jima. 7 July 1945. 39th Bomb Group Association, 39th.org/39th/airfields2.htm. Accessed 15 Jan. 2024.

> This primary source is a picture of the first airfield the Marines captured on Iwo Jima. I used this when talking about the Marines advancing North along with the central airfield image.

Special Report - The Battle for Iwo Jima 71st Anniversary. U.S. Department of Defense,
dod.defense.gov/News/Special-Reports/0216_iwojima/. Accessed 6 Nov. 2023.
This primary source is an image of U.S. Marines landing on Iwo Jima on
February 19th, 1945. I used it when introducing the D-Day of Iwo Jima.

Twentieth Air Force + Far East Air Forces Attack Routes on Mainland Japan. Battle Archives, battlearchives.com/products/20th-air-force-far-east-air-forces-attack-routes-on-mainlandjapan.

This is map of the air routes the fighter planes took to reach mainland Japan. I used it when explaining how Iwo Jima was a turning point to help airpower.

US Marines after Raising the US Flag Atop Mount Suribachi on Iwo Jima, February 23, 1945. 23 Feb. 1945. Business Insider, www.businessinsider.com/marines-correct-id-of-secondman-who-raised-flag-at-iwo-jima-2019-10. Accessed 4 Jan. 2024.

This image is a primary source and a picture of the Marines after raising the second flag on Mount Suribachi. I used it in my conclusion page to commemorate the Marines' contribution to the battle.

Visiting the Marine Corps War Memorial. Washington D.C., washington.org/DC-guideto/marine-corps-war-memorial. Accessed 16 Dec. 2023.

> This is a primary source of an image of the Marine Corps Memorial. I used it when describing the long-term impacts of the Battle of Iwo Jima.

Was this iconic World War II photo staged? Here's the heroic true story. National Geographic, www.nationalgeographic.com/history/article/iconic-world-war-ii-photo-staged-heroictrue-story. Accessed 9 Nov. 2023.

> This primary source is an image of Mount Suribachi located on the southern tip of Iwo Jima. I used this image when explaining how the Marines captured Mt. Suribachi.

World War II Anti Japanese Propaganda Poster Art Print. Fine Art America,

fineartamerica.com/featured/world-war-ii-anti-japanese-propaganda-poster-artistic-

rifki.html?product=art-print. Accessed 30 Dec. 2023.

This is a primary source image of a WWII propaganda poster promoting the fight against the Japanese. I used this image when talking about the Allied forces attempts to take back islands from Japan in the Pacific.

World War II - Pacific Ocean Theater. Battle Archives, battlearchives.com/products/pacifictheater-of-operations-color-battle-map. Accessed 24 Mar. 2024.

This is a primary source of the U.S. advancements in the Pacific. I used this image when talking about island hopping.

Yoshida, Shigeru. "Prime Minister Shigeru Yoshida's Address at Ceremony of the Signing of the Japanese-American Security Pact." 8 Sept. 1951. *Japanese Politics and International* *Relations*, worldjpn.net/documents/texts/JPUS/19510908.S2E.html. Accessed 27 Mar. 2024. Address.

This is a transcript of the address Prime Minister Yoshida of Japan gave about the U.S.-Japan Mutual Security Treaty. I used a quote from him to show Japan's reason of the alliance.

Secondary Sources

"75th Anniversary of the Battle of Iwo Jima." *National Museum of the Marine Corps*, www.usmcmuseum.com/battle-of-iwo-jima.html. Accessed 3 Jan. 2024.

> This secondary source had a lot of information about the Battle of Iwo Jima. I used this information as a starting point to extend my research, and also used one of the pictures of the flag raisings.

Alexander, Joseph H. "Assault Preparations." National Parks Service,

www.nps.gov/parkhistory/online_books/npswapa/extcontent/usmc/pcn-190-003131-

00/pcn-190-003131-00/sec2.htm. Accessed 27 Jan. 2024.

This is a secondary source article about the U.S. planning for the Battle of Iwo Jima. I used a quote explaining how the U.S. would benefit from capturing the island.

---. "The Bitter End." National Parks Service,

www.nps.gov/parkhistory/online_books/npswapa/extcontent/usmc/pcn-190-003131-00/pcn-190-003131-00/sec6.htm. Accessed 24 Nov. 2023.

This secondary source gave information about the end of the Battle of Iwo Jima and the Navajo code talkers in Iwo Jima. ---. "D-Day." National Parks Service,

www.nps.gov/parkhistory/online_books/npswapa/extcontent/usmc/pcn-190-003131-

00/pcn-190-003131-00/sec3.htm. Accessed 6 Nov. 2023.

This secondary source is about the Iwo Jima invasion. I used many quotes from General Kuribayashi, U.S. Marines, and U.S. commanders.

---. "The Drive North." National Parks Service,

www.nps.gov/parkhistory/online_books/npswapa/extcontent/usmc/pcn-190-003131-

00/pcn-190-003131-00/sec5.htm. Accessed 20 Nov. 2023.

This is a secondary source about the Battle of Iwo Jima after the capture of Mount Suribachi. I used quotes about the Marine's advance north and quotes from Marines about the Japanese attacks.

---. "Iwo Jima's Costs, Gains, and Legacies." National Parks Service,

www.nps.gov/parkhistory/online_books/npswapa/extcontent/usmc/pcn-190-003131-

00/pcn-190-003131-00/sec7.htm. Accessed 24 Nov. 2023.

This secondary source is about the aftermath of Iwo Jima. I used some information for the impacts that Iwo Jima had.

---. "Suribachi." National Parks Service,

npshistory.com/publications/wapa/npswapa/extContent/usmc/pcn-190-003131-

00/sec4.htm. Accessed 10 Jan. 2024.

This secondary source article is about the capture of Mount Suribachi on Iwo Jima. I used quotes about the mountain and a picture of the Marines surrounding the mountain's base. Anderson-Colon, Jessica. "Marine Corps Boot Camp during World War II: The Gateway to the Corps' Success at Iwo Jima." *Marine Corps University*,

www.usmcu.edu/Outreach/Marine-Corps-University-Press/MCH/Marine-Corps-History-Summer-2021/Marine-Corps-Boot-Camp-during-World-War-II-The-Gateway-to-the-Corps-Success-at-Iwo-Jima-MCH-Vol-7-Number-1-Summer-2021/. Accessed 25 Jan. 2024.

This article is a secondary source about how the Marines trained before the Battle of Iwo Jima and how they arrived at the island. I used a quote about the training and which divisions were chosen to fight.

- Andrews, Evan. "How US Marines Won the Battle of Iwo Jima." *HISTORY*, 20 Feb. 2020,
 www.history.com/news/how-us-marines-won-battle-of-iwo-jima. Accessed 11 Jan. 2024.
 This secondary source is about the Battle of Iwo Jima and goes in depth to the accounts taken during the time of the battle. I used a quote about how Marines destroyed Japanese defense.
- "Awakening the Sleeping Giant: The Birth of the Greatest Generation." Veterans Affairs News, 6 Dec. 2013, news.va.gov/11713/awakening-the-sleeping-giant-the-birth-of-the-greatestgeneration/#:~:text=Japanese%20Admiral%20Isoroku%20Yamamoto%2C%20who,him %20with%20a%20terrible%20resolve.%E2%80%9D. Accessed 24 Dec. 2023.

In this secondary source, there is information about how the Japanese bombed Pearl Harbor. I used a quote from Japanese Admiral Isoroku Yamamoto when explaining the Pacific Theater. I used it to show another perspective of the Pearl Harbor attack from the view of the Japanese. "B-29s." *PBS*, www.pbs.org/wgbh/americanexperience/features/pacific-b-29s/. Accessed 24 Mar. 2024.

This is an article about the B-29 fighter planes. I used a quote from a B-29 pilot who was describing the unique features of the plane.

"Battle for Iwo Jima." *Marine Corps University*, www.usmcu.edu/Research/Marine-Corps-History-Division/Brief-Histories/Marines-in-World-War-II/Battle-for-Iwo-Jima/. Accessed 30 Oct. 2023.

This secondary source was helpful for understanding the impacts of the Battle of Iwo Jima. I used a quote to explain how the battle changed the course of the war. "The Battle for Iwo Jima." *National WWII Museum*,

www.nationalww2museum.org/sites/default/files/2020-02/iwo-jima-fact-sheet.pdf.

Accessed 30 Oct. 2023.

This secondary source helped me understand why the U.S. decided to invade Iwo

Jima. I used a quote saying that the U.S. eventually decided to take Iwo Jima.

"Battle of Iwo Jima." Naval History and Heritage Command, 16 Mar. 2022,

www.history.navy.mil/browse-by-topic/wars-conflicts-and-operations/world-war-

ii/1945/battle-of-iwo-jima.html. Accessed 8 Jan. 2024.

This is a secondary source about the Battle of Iwo Jima, and goes in depth to the preface of the battle. I used a quote about the naval bombardments leading up to the beach invasions.

"Battle of Midway: American Intelligence, SBDS — and Luck — Made the Difference." *World War II Aviation*, 24 June 2021, www.worldwariiaviation.org/battle-of-midway-americanintelligence-sbds-and-luck-made-the-difference. Accessed 30 Dec. 2023. This is a secondary source article about the Battle of Midway from the American perspective and Japanese perspective. I used a quote when talking about the Battle of Midway in the war in the Pacific.

"Battles Of Iwo Jima and Okinawa." 75th World War II Commemoration,

www.75thwwiicommemoration.org/history/battles-of-iwo-jima-and-okinawa. Accessed 27 Nov. 2023.

In this secondary source, there was brief information about the Battle of Iwo Jima's importance to win World War II. I used a quote on how the Battle of Iwo Jima led to the Battle of Okinawa.

"Boeing B-29 Superfortress." National Museum of the United States Air Force, www.nationalmuseum.af.mil/Visit/Museum-Exhibits/Fact-

Sheets/Display/Article/196252/boeing-b-29-superfortress/. Accessed 3 Jan. 2024.

This is a secondary source article about the B-29 bombers used in the war in the Pacific. I learned about the B-29 planes and their impact on the war, and also used a quote about the planes bombing Japan in the background section of my website.

"Boeing B-29 Superfortress 'Enola Gay." Smithsonian Institution, www.si.edu/object/boeing-b-

29-superfortress-enola-gay%3Anasm_A19500100000. Accessed 3 Jan. 2024.

This secondary source webpage has information about the B-29 bomber involvement in World War II. I used some quotes about the planes in the Pacific and also U.S. air bases in the Pacific.

Britannica, The Editors of Encyclopaedia. "Marine Corps War Memorial." *Encyclopedia Britannica*, 31 Jul. 2016, https://www.britannica.com/topic/Marine-Corps-War-Memorial. Accessed 20 January 2024. This is a secondary source about the Marine Corps Memorial and how it was created. I used quotes explaining the process of its creation.

Britannica, The Editors of Encyclopaedia. "Pacific War." *Encyclopedia Britannica*, 7 Dec. 2023, https://www.britannica.com/topic/Pacific-War. Accessed 27 January 2024.

This secondary source article provides a lot of information about the Pacific War in WWII. I got a lot of background information on island hopping and used a quote about the Japanese control.

Call, Anthony, narrator. *The Battle of Iwo Jima: The Incredible Story of Survival | the Boys of H Company | Real History*. Directed by Joe Wiecha, Real History, 2022. *YouTube*,

www.youtube.com/watch?v=G-Bq0zwSni0. Accessed 2 Nov. 2023.

This secondary source is a film about Iwo Jima. I used a lot of quotes from people who were interviewed in the video to get different perspectives.

"H-042-1: 'Nightmare in Hell'—The Battle for Iwo Jima, February–March 1945." *Naval History and Heritage Command*, history.navy.mil/about-us/leadership/director/directors-

corner/h-grams/h-gram-042/h-042-1.html. Accessed 5 Jan. 2024.

This secondary source is about the Battle of Iwo Jima and had a lot of information about the preface of the battle. I used a quote about the Japanese underground defense in the section for the defense of the battle.

Hammel, Eric. Two Flags over Iwo Jima. Casemate Publishers, 2018.

This is a secondary source highlighting the Marines' story in the Battle of Iwo Jima. I used a few images like maps on the website. History.com Editors. "Pearl Harbor." *HISTORY*, A&E Television Networks, 6 Dec. 2022, www.history.com/topics/world-war-ii/pearl-harbor#a-date-which-will-live-in-infamy. Accessed 24 Dec. 2023.

> In this secondary source, there was information about the U.S. entering World War II against Japan. I used a quote from President Roosevelt in the background page about the Pacific Theater.

"History of the Marine Corps War Memorial." National Parks Service, 1 May 2023, www.nps.gov/gwmp/learn/historyculture/usmcwarmemorial.htm#:~:text=The%20United %20States%20Marine%20Corps%20War%20Memorial%20represents%20this%20natio n's,the%20United%20States%20since%201775. Accessed 16 Dec. 2023.

> This secondary source is about Iwo Jima's long-term impact on the Marine Corps Memorial. I used this information when introducing the lasting impact that the Battle of Iwo Jima had on the Marine Corps and some images and a video of the statue.

"How Children Helped Pay for Both World Wars." Imperial War Museums,

www.iwm.org.uk/history/how-children-helped-pay-for-both-world-wars. Accessed 27 Mar. 2024.

This secondary source is about how U.S. citizens helped war efforts by buying war bonds. I used a quote to explain what a war bond is.

Hudson, Myles. "Battle of Iwo Jima." *Encyclopedia Britannica*, 12 Feb. 2023, https://www.britannica.com/topic/Battle-of-Iwo-Jima. Accessed 27 October 2023. This secondary source helped familiarize me with the Battle of Iwo Jima since it had a summary of the whole event. I used most of the facts to research deeper into the events and people.

"Iwo Jima and Okinawa: Death at Japan's Doorstep." National WWII Museum,

www.nationalww2museum.org/war/articles/iwo-jima-and-okinawa-death-japansdoorstep.

This secondary source gave information on Japan's defensive strategies for Iwo Jima.

Iwo Jima from the Japanese Infantryman's Perspective. Intel Report, 2022. YouTube,

www.youtube.com/watch?v=rV7y8EzeNJE. Accessed 26 Mar. 2024.

This secondary source had many useful quotes from Japanese soldiers on Iwo Jima. I used the quotes for a different perspective on the island.

"Iwo Jima: The Battle with the Greatest Number of Medals of Honor."

IDENTIFYMEDALS.COM, www.identifymedals.com/article/iwo-jima-the-battle-with-the-greatest-number-of-medals-of-honor/. Accessed 16 Dec. 2023.

This secondary source is about the Medals of Honor given to Marines who fought in Iwo Jima. I used this information when talking about the long-term impacts of Iwo Jima.

"Joe Rosenthal." *International Photography Hall of Fame and Museum*, iphf.org/inductees/joerosenthal/. Accessed 20 Dec. 2023.

> In this secondary source about Joe Rosenthal, the person who took the picture of the flag raised on Iwo Jima, there was a lot of information about how the image

became a war bond. I quotes from the information about the war bond photo and from Rosenthal about the image.

"Joe Rosenthal and the Flag-Raising on Iwo Jima." The Pulitzer Prizes,

www.pulitzer.org/article/joe-rosenthal-and-flag-raising-iwo-jima. Accessed 18 Dec.

2023.

This is a secondary source briefly describing how the photo of the flag-raising on Iwo Jima impacted the war and the long-term impact. I used the given information to further research about how the image helped collect war bonds.

King, Dan. A Tomb Called Iwo Jima. Edited by Linda Ryan, Pacific Press, 2015.

This secondary source is a video highlighting the Japanese perspective on the Battle of Iwo Jima. I used many quotes from the Japanese for multiple viewpoints.

Lengel, Edward G. "Raising the Flag on Iwo Jima." Bill of Rights Institute,

billofrightsinstitute.org/essays/raising-the-flag-on-iwo-jima.

In this secondary source, I learned about the kamikaze tactic used by the Japanese to attack Navy ships. I used an image of the cartoon representing the Japanese kamikaze attempts.

Linzmeier, John. "Battle of Iwo Jima Approaches 70." *Kadena Air Base*, 16 Jan. 2015, www.kadena.af.mil/News/Features/Display/Article/771002/battle-of-iwo-jimaapproaches-70/. Accessed 21 Jan. 2024.

> This secondary source is an article about Iwo Jima during after the war. I used quotes about the defense strategy of the Japanese and how the island is now a memorial to the Japanese and Americans.

Lundberg, Timothy. "Remembering Iwo Jima and Its Importance to Strategic Airpower." *Anderson Air Force Base*, 3 Mar. 2010, www.andersen.af.mil/News/Article-Display/Article/415598/remembering-iwo-jima-and-its-importance-to-strategicairpower/. Accessed 26 Nov. 2023.

> In this secondary source, I learned about where the Marines came from to Iwo Jima and the B-29 bombers. I used the B-29 bombers information for the shortterm impacts and also used a quote from a Marine corporal to describe the battle.

Maizland, Lindsay, and Nathanael Cheng. "The U.S.-Japan Security Alliance." *Council on Foreign Relations*, 4 Nov. 2021, www.cfr.org/backgrounder/us-japan-security-alliance#:~:text=Signed%20in%201951%20alongside%20the,soil%20after%20Japan%2
 Oregained%20sovereignty. Accessed 27 Mar. 2024.

This is an article with information about U.S. and Japan relations after WWII. I used a quote about the U.S. and Japan Mutual Security Treaty.

"Marine Corps War Memorial." *Marine Barracks*, www.barracks.marines.mil/About/Marine-Corps-War-Memorial/. Accessed 20 Jan. 2024.

> This secondary source is about the Marine Corps War Memorial and talks about who the memorial commemorates. I used quotes in the long-term effect page of how the picture taken of the Battle of Iwo Jima was important to spread the importance of the Marine Corps.

"Okinawa and Iwo Jima." *Lumen Learning*, courses.lumenlearning.com/suny-hcccworldhistory2/chapter/okinawa-and-iwo-jima/. Accessed 27 Nov. 2023. This secondary source talked about the Battles of Iwo Jima and the following Battle of Okinawa. I learned what island hopping was and used a quote on island hopping in the background section.

Otfinoski, Steven. *The Battle of Iwo Jima: Turning the Tide of the War in the Pacific*. Capstone Press, 2020.

This secondary source is a collection of the biographies of people involved in the Battle of Iwo Jima. I used quotes from people regarding the battle and a quote from the Japanese song "The Song of Iwo Jima".

"The Pacific Strategy." National WW2 Museum,

www.nationalww2museum.org/war/articles/pacific-strategy-1941-1944.

This is a secondary source article with information about the Pacific war in WW2. I used quotes for a variety of different topics, including Japanese control and island hopping that the U.S. did.

Richards, Jason, narrator. Dangerous Missions: Assault on Iwo Jima (S1, E6) / Full Episode /

History. Directed by Rob Lihani, HISTORY, 2020. YouTube,

www.youtube.com/watch?v=Jd31FvkENUg. Accessed 1 Nov. 2023.

This secondary source film is about Iwo Jima. I used a lot of information about the preface and battle, as well as quotes from the people they interviewed.

Tohmatsu, Haruo. "Pearl Harbor, Hiroshima, Iwo Jima: The Pacific War and US-Japan Reconciliation." *The Diplomat*, 28 Feb. 2017, thediplomat.com/2017/02/pearl-harborhiroshima-iwo-jima-the-pacific-war-and-us-japan-reconciliation/. Accessed 16 Dec. 2023. This secondary source is about how Iwo Jima has unified and restored U.S. and Japanese relations. I used the information when describing the long-term impacts of Iwo Jima on the U.S. and Japan.

United States Holocaust Memorial Museum. "World War II in the Pacific." *United States Holocaust Memorial Museum*, encyclopedia.ushmm.org/content/en/article/world-war-iiin-the-pacific. Accessed 30 Oct. 2023.

This secondary source gave information about WWII in the Pacific and events leading up to the Battle of Iwo Jima.

"US 7th War Loan Poster with an Image of Marines Raising the Flag on Iwo Jima." United States Holocaust Memorial Museum, collections.ushmm.org/search/catalog/irn520954.

Accessed 20 Dec. 2023.

In this secondary source, there was a summary about how the flag-raising image on Iwo Jima helped the pay off war expenses. I used a quote explaining how people bought the war bonds and how much money went to the military.

"World War II Island Hopping Primary Resources." *McArthur Memorial*, chromeextension://efaidnbmnnnibpcajpcglclefindmkaj/https://www.macarthurmemorial.org/Doc umentCenter/View/1893/Island-Hopping-Primary-Resources. Accessed 26 Dec. 2023. This secondary source is an article about the war in the Pacific between the U.S.

> and Japan. I used quotes about the island hopping and about Admiral Chester. W. Nimitz in the Rising Tides section.

"WII Highlights from the Truman Library's Archives and Collections." *Truman Library Institute*, www.trumanlibraryinstitute.org/wwii-75-marching-victory-3/. Accessed 27 Mar. 2024. This article is about the making of the Iwo Jima memorial. I used a quote from Felix W. de Weldon about what he thought about the picture of the flag raising.